Memorandum of Understanding between

Stevenson University and York Catholic High School

Through joint interest in meeting high-achieving students' post-secondary educational and career goals, Stevenson University and York Catholic High School hereby enter into this agreement for guaranteed admission to Stevenson University and a minimum scholarship award. The aspects of the agreement include, but are not limited to, the following:

- 1. Stevenson University will guarantee university admission to York Catholic High School students who meet the following criteria:
 - a. Hold a minimum 3.0 cumulative GPA and be on track to successfully complete all graduation requirements
 - b. Apply by December 1 of senior year
- 2. Stevenson University will guarantee that admitted students who live on campus will receive at least \$25,000 in aid per year, totaling \$100,000 over four years. Students are encouraged to review and apply for the various specialty scholarship opportunities described at stevenson.edu/scholarships.
- 3. With advance notice, Stevenson University will guarantee an annual on-campus group visit opportunity for interested students, faculty, and staff of York Catholic High School to include a student-led campus tour, an information session and lunch.
- 4. York Catholic High School will promote Stevenson University and display the Stevenson University logo and information, such as pennants, posters and literature in the College Counseling Office. York Catholic High School will list Stevenson University and this agreement, if applicable, on the College & Career Prep webpage among the Guaranteed Admission Programs and among the list of universities where students have gained admission.
- 5. York Catholic High School will permit a Stevenson University Admissions representative to visit with students and college counselors by appointment at least once per academic year, traditionally in the fall, for the purposes of sharing information about the University's offerings, application process, scholarship opportunities and more. Furthermore, York Catholic High School will consider inviting Stevenson University's participation for any college fairs or speaking engagements that would further our schools' relationship and benefit students and families in their college search.

Both parties are enthusiastic about offering this opportunity and look forward to continuing to work together. Updates or changes to this agreement may be made annually as needed. If there are any questions about Stevenson University admission or scholarships, please contact <u>admissions@stevenson.edu</u> or 410-486-7001.

Signed:

Mark Hergan

Vice President for Enrollment Management

Stevenson University

Katie Doyle

York Catholic High School

Date: 4.17.24